

Parks Meeting

June 20, 2012

Members Present: Marty Hura, Don Buchert, Linda Schilling, Patsi Gast, Mayor Linda Clark,
Guest: Lisa Zemesnik, representing DMRC

Called to Order: Marty called the meeting to order at 7:07 p.m.

Old Business:

Approved minutes from May, 2012.

Anthony has gotten two estimates on siding for the Lodge Bldg. He is still waiting on third.

There are still 5-6 benches that need to be sanded and painted.

The 'pond' is done, baskets in the Village are done and up and the kiosk is finished.

Marty talked to Mark Gregg re: use of the Legion when folks are renting same. It was made clear that the kitchen is off limits and the outdoor entry is to be unlocked for Legion folks to use restrooms if hall is being rented out.

Linda Clark reported that any work on the Lodge floor is being tabled at this time. And, that she will still check on getting new blinds for the Lodge.

New Business:

Linda S. suggested that instead of tearing down the "out house" at the Village Park to possibly remaking it for a storage area for baseball equipment etc. Marty stated that the holes need to be capped. Linda S. will double check with Anthony to get a cost on this project.

Linda C. stated that a donor, who wants to remain anonymous, is willing to give wood to re-do bleachers at the park. All are hoping to get this work done before the start of school.

Marty will move \$3000 for future repairs to pavilions and to place crosswalk signs (by the fields/park and Anthony would do this work).

Marty would like to see new 'grills' to replace the rusted out ones at the Park. Linda S. will check on prices. (would only need two per pavilion).

Marty stated that Harry wants a sign by Mini Park stating **No Skate Boards**. A future skateboard area is designated behind McDonald's.

Lisa Z., representing the DMRC, presented copies of 'Way Finding Signs' to be erected on:

Corner of High Street and Main Street/south

Corner of High and Main/east and west.

Corner of Mill Street and Main/looking north

The softball field (signage added to bottom of existing)

The sign coming into town from the south (existing two small signs would be moved to the bottom, then 'Home of Scenic....' to be placed at the top.) A vote was taken, on two signs shown by Lisa, all present voted on #2.

(Pictures of all of the above are included in these minutes as an attachment).

Prices are being checked by numerous people. The DMRC is giving \$1000 towards signage, the balance to be given by Parks.

Lisa stated that she had (and donated same) maps and general info signs laminated and they are now in the kiosk.

Members who had seen the background of the kiosk all agreed that it was too busy and would like to see it changed to a solid brown thereby letting the maps and info signs stand out more. Lisa stated she would take care of this change.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:10 p.m.

The next meeting is July 18, 2012